
West Groton Water Supply District 

Report of the Water Commissioners 

  
During the calendar year 2023, the following has been accomplished: 

  
 • The Federal Audit was completed by Powers & 
Sullivan.  The District’s finances were reported 

in good order. 

  

• Upgraded our meter reading software and hardware. 
 

• A wireless access point was added at the Townsend Road 
Pump Station, enabling a strong Wi-Fi signal inside the 

pump station. 

 

• Purchased a 2023 Chevrolet Silverado 2500 pick-up truck. 
 

• Our Water Technician, Alex, completed his coursework and 
testing to obtain his D2 Water Operator License. 

 

• Maintained excellent water quality, including PFAs 
levels remaining well below the guidelines. 

 

• Received our Water Management Act Registration renewal 
which is now in effect until April 2033. 

 

• Tank cleanings and inspections were done for the Kemp 
Street tank and the Academy Hill tank, and both are were 

found to be in great condition. 

 

• Our Distribution Map was updated to include Bluebird 
Lane. 

 

• Maintained an excellent rating of “AA with a stable 
outlook” from Standard & Poor. 

 

• Took advantage of increasing interest rates to grow our 
reserve funds. 

 

•  Continued the replacement of old SENSUS meters with the 

new Badger meters (6 meters replaced in 2023). 

  

 


